
Protocols for Opening Good Shepherd to Parish Groups         August 1, 2020 

 

Group Meetings 

-Only parish organizations may meet at the church, and all group meetings will take place in the Parish Hall. 

-Call the parish office ahead of time to schedule all meetings.  No more than one meeting per day will be 
allowed in the parish hall for all organizations. 

-All persons attending a parish organization meeting are to use the lower parking area and enter through the 
east-side glass doors of the hall.  (Please do not enter through the front church doors.) 

-No groups will be allowed to enter any of the classrooms/classroom areas. If designated areas are needed in 
the Parish Hall for PSR use, they will be marked off. 

-No groups are allowed to use the stairs or elevator. Group activities will remain in the Parish Hall. 

-No groups are allowed to congregate in the hallways downstairs. 

-Bathroom doors will remain propped open to help avoid touching surfaces. 

 

Food, Beverages, and Social Events 

-No food is allowed. 

-No groups will be allowed to use the kitchen or kitchen materials. The doors will be locked. 

-Beverages will not be provided by the parish. Water fountains will continue to be turned off.  

-Groups hosting must bring their own beverages, coolers and/or beverage containers. 

-Funeral dinners will be suspended until further notice. 

-All parish festivals and socials are cancelled until further notice. 

 

Safety Protocols 

Whoever is running the meeting is responsible to make sure the following rules are followed: 

-Participants of the group must wear a mask at all times while in the church building. 

-Participants of the group must enter the building using the downstairs alcove doors.   

-Participants must sanitize hands when they enter the building.  

-Participants should keep 6 feet of distance between one another at all times. 

-Participants are not allowed to wander the room or halls, but should remain seated as much as possible 
during the meeting. Overall movement should be kept to a minimum. 

-Participants must disinfect the chairs and tables used at the end of their meeting. Disinfecting supplies will be 
provided by the parish. 

 

Call the parish office at 816-532-4344 to set up a meeting or for questions about 
hosting meetings at the parish.   
 


